












Abolishing the existing Board would eliminate. the potential for conflict 
between the viewpoints of individual Board members and senior managers 
while retaining appropriate representation through. the advisory panel. The 
public member of the panel would not be a chairman in the historical sense 
of the RRB but would facilitate the logistics of arranging meetings and 
presenting the panel's recommendations. The panel should require minimal 
funding since it would not be involved-in the daily administration of the 
corporation. 

Establishing an advisory panel would result in initial savings to the 
corporation since minimal staff would be allocated to the panel. The appeals 
function, coverage decisions and waiver determinations which currently 
require Board action could be modified or assigned to other executives 
within the RRB. Most of the decisions rendered by the Board involve a 
review of specific circumstances or issues of law and regulations. It would 
seem reasonable that the Office of General Counsel could assume these 
responsibilities. Eliminating the routine operating responsibilities of the 
Board represents an aspect of the proposal which requires enabling 
legislation but streamlines the overall operations. 

CONCLUSION 

The current operating environment requires that Federal agencies like the 
RRB scrutinize all aspects of their operations and consider major structural 
changes. The OIG believes this proposal is consistent with Administration 
directives to provide better service at lower cost. By narrowing the scope of 
its activities and adjusting its structure to match its revised program 
responsibilities, the RRB will be able to provide the best possible service to 
program participants, the railroad industry and the public. 
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